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Broadcast Date: December 9, 2019 Bulletin #: P-11-19 

TO: Information Technology Industry 
 Small Business Advisory Council 
    
RE:   FEEDBACK REQUEST - NEW Post Evaluation Form for IT Services Contracts 
  
 
This Broadcast Bulletin is a joint communication by the Department of General Services 
(DGS) and the California Department of Technology (CDT) in order to collaboratively solicit 
feedback from the Information Technology (IT) industry as required by AB 971. 
AB 971 adds section 12102.3 to the Public Contract Code (PCC) which requires the 
implementation of a post evaluation form applicable to certain IT services contracts.  The 
new law is effective January 1, 2020 and therefore feedback from the IT industry must be 
received before 5 p.m. on December 16, 2019. 
 
Members of the IT industry are encouraged to: 
 

1. Review the proposed post evaluation form found here: Post Evaluation for IT 
Services Contracts form STD 971. 
 

2. Submit written feedback to:  TechnologyProcurements@state.ca.gov  
 

3. Please use tracked changes if providing written feedback directly in the draft form. 
 

4. Consolidate feedback if your company is part of an association. 
 

 
Questions about this notification may be submitted to:  
 

TechnologyProcurements@state.ca.gov  
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